Odem Elementary School Newsletter

"Where the Future Begins!"

RS From the Offceofthe Pincipl

4/17 - 2nd Grade Reading
Benehmark Testing

4/19 - 2nd Grade Math M .%ﬂg

Benchmurk Testing

4/16 through 27 —1:nd of
the Year PRI Testing
orades Kinder—2nd.
ENCISINT SRS IRNGTIN | We are now into the 6" six weeks of school and time has just flown by very quickly.
Soon it will be the end of the school year and our students will be enjoying their
o o Mol summer break. I am so grateful to everyone who has helped out at our campus this
2SI NUCERSTNRAGEN | year, We couldn’t have done things without you all. T am incredibly appreciative
the CC Aquarium of every family that attended our Open House, Sight Words Superstar and Magnifi-
cent Mathematician events. Our teachers and staff members put extra energy into
preparing for those events.

Happy Spring OES Families!

[.ibrary

4/25 - 2nd Grade Field Trip
to the Kingsville King Ranch
4/26 - AR Game Truck Our campus is looking great as construction comes to a close. Our families and stu-
127 - PR-4 Field Trip to dents will be able to access the school from the central main doors. These doors

— _ will open at 7:30 a.m. and will be locked at 8:00 a.m. for the remainder of the day.
Sl e As always our goal is to provide our students with the safest learning environment
4727 - Est Grade Field Trip possible.

1o the Victoria Zoo . . ! . i i
Registration dates and information for the 2018-19 school year will be available

/11 - Kinder Field Day through Living Tree, school and district websites.
5/16 - Awards Ceremony

AL EERVTTHIBRN DS | ** Class placement is a team decision with many factors taken into consideration. If
& 2nd Grades you feel that your child has specific needs to be considered, please write a brief note
to let us know and turn in to the office

S8 - Last day ol school for
all stidents who meet the set

criter
S/A8—-O11SD “Seniors vs
Coaches™ Game

June 1 - [ast day of school
and teachers
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| just want to take a mament to thank you for
being a part of your child's musical
education. Music lasis a lifelime. Music isn't
just singing songs and playing an instrument;
music teaches cooperation, team building,
enhances spatial learning, and also make
cross discipline connections to what students
learn in the classroom. While not all students
will perform in a musical group after they
leave our public schools, they will have
learned to become well-educated audience
members who understand the dedication it
takes to make a musical performance great.
Music truly creates a global community.
| armn lucky to able to work with your students.
Thank you for supporting your chitdren!

Music Term: Ostinato
A repeated musical pattern.

Ask you child to sing the song and clap the
ostinato pattern

I'm & super hero 2ooming high
Over buildings watch me fiy
High. High, watch me fly
I'm a superhero zooming high!
I'm a superherc sneaking low
Where did all those bad guys go?
Low, low, where'd they go?
'm a superhero sneaking low
Zooming hug, sneaking low
I'm a superherof
Sometimes high, sometimes low

December Concert News

In case you missedour December concert, "A
Bugz Ghristmas,”it was a big success. We had
a large crowd and the students lock amazing in

their bug costumes, The students sang and
danced their buggy tails off. Thank you K, 1*
and 2™ for your gift of music

- ¢



APRIL 2018
Physical Education Newsletter
Qdem Elementary

What We Did: March

March was packed with cardio, kickball, and soccer.

The students learned about the positions in kickball and learned how
to properly kick a soccer ball. The students played a game called
continuous kickball which incorporated great cardio!

FIELD DAY: This day
of celebration for
your child will be one
you don’t want to
miss! It takes a village o ),
and many volunteers Wha"‘ S NeX"' x Apr'l l

ta make this day

happen. Mark your . J .
calendar now for Week 1: Throwing and Catching Stations

Friday, May 18th, to

help with this event. Week 2' ROCk Wa”

Event will start at

R o e Week 3: Learning Field Day Events

Hape to see you
there!

The other game they participated in was called Sideline Soccer. The
students were all engaged by either being a kicker or one of the
many goalies we had!

Kinder Field Day is
May 11, 2018!

Contact info:
Renee Orta

Physical Education

Teacher
Email:
ortar@oeisd.org

1 Owl Square
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From
Joey Avila
Technology Dept

Hello Parents, I’d like to
you know about technolo
news from our district. We
are increasing the number
of Chromebook carts per
campus, which is helpin

us get closer to our 1:1 ini-
tiative. A new marque that
will serve the Elem and In-
termediate campuses is go-
ing to be installed in the
next few weeks, Also, the
OHS campus has two new
computer labs on the way
this will support our certifi-
cation program, Our stu-
dents access to technology
is our priority and we want
to give them every oppor-

tunity for success here at
QEISD.

Jose Carlos Avila

Technology & Network Direc-
tor

Odem Edroy Independent
School District
361-368-8121 ext 295
361-424-2504

2 EKRR

5th Six Weeks

From
Debbie Serrano E{

The chess club contin-
ues to grow. We have anywhere from
9-15 students attending on Wednes-
days. Junior high and high school stu-
dents attend periodically to assist the
younger players.

Debra Serrano

OEISD District Librarian
1 Owl Square

Odem, TX 78370

361-368-8121x256

lunaj@oeisd.org
361-368-8121, x 264

The cafeteria department
continues to work hard to
provide a healthy and deli-
cious meal for all our OEISD
Students. They make sure
that all meals are ready to
be served in all 3 dinning
areas in a timely manner.

These dinning areas are the:

¢ Elementary Cafeteria

¢ Intermediate/JH Cafetori-
um
0 HS Cafeteria

A reminder to all parents
and guardians that every
student in OEISD will receive
Free Breakfast and Free
Lunch every day at each
campus until the end of this
school year (2017-2018). If
your child chooses more
than one main dish or other
extra items, your child will
need to pay in cash or use
their account with sufficient
funds.

You can find our menu in
our district website under
Food Services.

Have a Happy Spring!

OEISD Cafeteria Dept.



ODEM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

WHERE THE FUTURE BEGINS!

From
Leigh Ann Ray
Parent Liaison -

Birth - 3

EARLY OWL LITERACY presents:

It's time to start making plans lor the last Early
Owl Literacy class of the 2018 school year. |
hope you will make plans to join us. YOU AND
YOUR 0 to 3 YEAR OLD, whether you are the
child's parent, grandparent, guardian or baby
sitter, are invited to join us on May 8, 2018, at
the Odem Pool for a special Mommy and Me
Swim class. We will recap our literacy strate-
gies and learn a few new ones while learing to
swim and play safely In and around the water.

| hope you will Join us for a good timea
If you have any questions
and/or need a ride, contact
Leigh Ann Ray.
ravl@oeisd.org or (361)815-
6235

5th Six Weeks

From Melissa Vela
District Coordinator

UiL

The school year is winding
down and spring UIL events
have concluded for the
school year. Parents en-
courage your students to
continue to work hard on
their academic studies so
that they may maintain eli-
gibility for the start of the
next school year.,

The libraries have been busy with pa-

trons. Elementary, intermediate and junior
high students have been checking out books
to help meet their AR goals. They have also
been checking out books to help with vari-
ous research projects for classes. The li-
brary also has several databases available to
all students at all campuses on their web-
site. Please contact your campus librarian if
you have any questions regarding the data-

ases.
The high school library recently had com-
puters and a printer added to the library.
High school students may now research,
type assignments, and print necessary docu-
ments/assignments

Debra Serrano

OEISD District Librarian
1 Owl Square

Odem, TX 78370

361-368-8121x256
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T
= Dr. Veronica Gutierrez
-j}g Curriculum Dept.

Understanding and managing data
Every day we are presented with a vast
amount of information, much of it
invalving numbers. Learning 1o collect,
organize, and interpret data at an early
age will help children develop the abil-
ity to manage information and make
sound

decisions in the future.

Sort household items. As your
child tidies up toys or cloth-
ing, discuss which items
should go together and why.
Show your child how you
organize food items in the
fridge — fruit together, vegeta-
bles together, drinks on one
shelf, condiments on another.

Make a weather graph, Have
your child draw pictures on a
calendar to record each day's
weather. At the end of the
month, make a picture graph
showing how many sunny
days, cloudy days, and rainy
days there were in that
month.

Make a food chart, Create a
chart to record the number of
apples, oranges, bananas,
and other fruit your family
eats each day. At the end of
the month, have your child
count the number of pieces of
each type of fruit eaten. Ask
how many more of one kind
of fruit were eaten than of
another. What was your fami-
ly's least favorite fruit that
month?

Esmeralda
Martinez

What information is used in doing
an evaluation under Section 5047

Under Section 304, no formalized
testing is required. The 304 Commit-
1ee should look at grades over the
past several years, teacher’s reports,
information from parents or other
agencies, stale assessimnent scores or
other school administered tests, ab-
servations, discipline reports, attend-
ance records. health records and
adaptive behavior information.
Schools must consider a variety of
sources. A single source of infor-
mation (such as a doctor’s report)
cannot be the only information con-
sidered. Schools must be able to
assure that all information submitted
is documented and considered.

Can a student be placed under
Section 504 without parentat
knowledge?

No. Parents must always be given
notice before their child is evaluated
and/'or placed under Section 304 (34
C.F.R. §104.36). Parents must also
be given a copy of their child’s Sec-
tion 304 accommodation plan if the
committee determines that the child
is eligible under Section 504,

Will a student still be in the regu-
lar classroom or will he/she be in
a “special class"?

A Section 304 eligible child will
always be in the regular classroom.
Accommodations that are appropri-
ate and have been agreed upon by
the 504 committee will be imple-
mented in the regular classroom.

|

From
Lisa Perez
District Nurse

Summer is almost here and

warmer days are around the

corner. When children are outdoors, it's im-
portant to protect their skin to prevent melano-
ma and skin damage from too much sun expo-
sure. Every child needs sun protection. The
lighter someone's natural skin color, the less
melanin it has to absorb UV rays and protect
itself. The darker a person’s natural skin color,
the more melanin it has. But both dark- and
light-skinned children need protection from UV
rays because any lanning or burning causes
skin damage. Here are the key ways to protect
children’s skin: :

Use Sunscreen:

Wear sunscreen with an SPF of 30 or higher,
make sure it's broad-spectrum, and if kids are
in or near water, is labeled water-resistant

Avold the Strongest Rays of the Day

Try to stay in the shade when the sun is at its
strongest (usually from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. in the
narthern hemisphere

Cover Up
One of the best ways to protect skin is to cover

up.

Wear Sunglassas

Sun exposure damages the eyes as well as
the skin. Even 1 day in the sun can lead to a
burned comea. The best way to protect eyes is
1o wear sunglasses that provide 100% UV
protection.

Double-Check Medicines

Some medicines make skin more sensitive to
UV rays. Ask your doctor or pharmacist if any
prescription or over-the-counter (OTC) medi-
cines your kids take can increase sun sensitivi-

Let's reduce your child’s risk of sun damage
and teach them good sun sense.
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Form
Tony Ramirez

Social Studies CS

Social Studies students at Odem Ele-
mentary have been busy during the 5"
six weeks learning important historical
information in their respective classes.
First grade students have been spend-
ing time studying some of our coun-
try’s symbols. Students spent time on
the U.S. flag and its significance to all
Americans. They created a mosaic of
the U.S. flag. Each student contributed
by either drawing the stars or stripes of
the flag and putting them all together.
A great example of using U.S. History
to create teamwork.

1st Six Weeks

From
Armando Huerta

Athletics Director

Elementary/Intermediate Athletics

First and foremost, the Odem athletic
department would

like to encourage all the young owls in
the district to follow and take interest
in our athletic programs. OQur JH com-
petition season has come to end, but
not without a strong showing at the JH
track meet. The 7™ grade girls fin-
ished 2™ at the district meet with the
8™ grade girls coming in 3". 7" grade
boys finished 3™ and the 8" grade
boys brought home a District Champi-
onship. At the HS both Tennis and
Golf have come to an end. Baseball
and Softball both sit in first place as
the district race is nearing its end. The
track program wilt compete at District
this week with several kids looking to
advance to Area. One important note
is that all summer camps have been
set. Basketball (2™-6™ grade) is June
5%.8™ Basketball (7"-9"™ grade) is
June 18%-21*, volleyball is June 11™-
12, and football is July 26"-27". For
basketball camp info you can email
Coach Antonio Ramirez at ramire-
za@oeisd.org. For volleyball infor-
mation email trujillom/n'oeisd.ore.
For football please email huer-
taa@oeisd.org. Again we encourage
all little owls and their families to take
interest in our athletic programs as
they will become the future of those
programs. For more information on
our athletic programs please visit our
school website or
www.odemowilathletics.com.
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) From
Clarissa Moreno

i
%ﬁnmh"“‘“
Parent Involve-

ment Coordinator

News

Great jobs parents, we had a successful
Sth Six weeks. OEISD staff would like to
thank you for sending your child to
school on time and ensuring they are
prepared for class. Let’s keep up the
great work!

Thank you to all OEISD parents who
attended the Parental Involvement
Conference in Sinton. We enjoyed the
keynote speaker Rosie Sanchez presen-
tation covering the ways to help kee
our lives less stressful. | hope you left
with valuable information.

" Help Needed
If crou are interested in helping out
Odem Intermediate 4th grade teachers

make STAAR snack bags please email
rznZ% gt morenoc@oeisd.org or 361-726-

" STAAR U%dates
As you know parents, Is always a

topic for discussion, STAAR is around
the corner and it’s imperative to get
your child ready! Please ensure your
child is Fettmg plenty of rest each
nula,ht. If they are attending tutoring,
talk to them what they learned. Ask
them what you can do to help them
prepare for the test. Remember par-
ents, you are the biggest help in your
child’s education.

Resources

Please view the link below.
http:/’'edscoop.com/act-to-add-free-online-
test-prep-this-spring

The program above, ACT Academy, features
personalized resources to help students struggling
in certain subjects. If you would like to learn
more, please click on the link. How can you help
you child prepare for STAAR exams? Please
click on the link below for tips and an informa-
tive video,
https:/texasassessment.com/families/how-to-help
-my-child-prepare/

Below is a link with TIPS to prepare your




